
Thank you... 
Dear Heritage CRC, just wanted to take a moment 
to thank you for your continued support of the  
Jesus Loves Kalamazoo movement—and in partic-
ular for the financial gift of $194 your church collect-
ed! May the Lord bless your church and ministry 
efforts! We know you join in praying for continued 
and deepening Gospel –centered transformation in 
our region!        Blessings—Julie & the JLK Team 
 
Dear Pastor Tuin and Heritage, Faith Formation 
Ministries is just two years old and still taking 
shape. We are grateful for the trust you’ve placed in 
our young development by sending a donation! We 
are excited and encouraged by the ways we have 
seen the Lord’s hand working through our new min-
istry. Thank you again for your donation! 
                   Laura Keeley, FFM regional catalyzer 
 

Ministry... 
 

Men’s Bible Study will begin the new season on 
Wednesday, September 6 at 8 am in the Fellowship 
Hall. All men are invited!! 
 
Sunday School—parents who have children who 
will be attending Sunday school this coming season 
are asked to write their children’s name and age on 
a roster on the table in the Narthex next to the of-
fice.  
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Heritage 
Phone: 269.372.3830 
Prayer Line 372.3830 x 5 
Fax: 269.372.5939 
churchoffice@heritagecrc.org 
 
SUNDAY WORSHIP  
@ 9:30 AM (Nursery provided) 
SUNDAY EVENING @ 5:00 PM 
 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
Wednesday at noon. Call,  
leave a note, or e-mail to 
churchoffice@heritagecrc.org.  
 
OFFICE HOURS: 
Thursday : 8:00 am—12:00 pm 
Friday : 8:00 am—12:00 pm 
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Heritage CRC 
2857 South 11th Street 
Kalamazoo, MI 49009 
(just south from Stadium Drive) 

Volunteer Schedule... 
NURSERY: August 20: Pam Gould & Sue Mejeur 
August 27: Ellen Byle & Ruth Wagner 
 

COFFEE SERVERS: Aug 20/27: Rick & Donna Lingbeek, Joy & Norbert Hegelmann, Gary 
& Dorothy Broekhuizen      Sept 3/10: Harold & Phyllis Triezenberg, Teri Wagner, Norm & 
Bonnie Langeland 
 

HALLMARK LIVING  
(Services begin at 3:30 pm & last approximately 30 minutes) 
August 20: Bill Vroegop & Marilyn Stremler 
August 27: Harold Triezenberg & Phyllis Triezenberg 
 

PRAYER LINE MINISTRY: Glen Wagner/Judy Fletcher 
 

PRAYER EMAIL MINISTRY: prayerline@heritagecrc.org 
 

SERVICE MINISTRY: August: Betty Vlietstra 
 

MULTIMEDIA MINISTRY: August  20: Paul Booden     August 27: Ferrel Stremler 
PM: Gary Broekhuizen 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

20 
9:30 am Rev. Wayne Brouwer 

“Defining Your Destiny” 
Matthew 7:13-29 

 
5 pm Rev. Chet Carlson 

“Looking for Glory” 
John 1 

21 22 23 
Book Club 

2 pm 

24 25 26 
Mobile Food  

Initiative 
Prairie Ridge  
Elementary 
8 am set up 

9 am food drop 

27 
9:30 am Rev. Fritz Kruithof 

“Belonging” 
James 2:1-10 

 
5 pm Rev. Chet Carlson 

28 29 30 31 1 
 

2 

3        COMMUNION 
9:30 am Pastor Simon 
“I Lift Up My Eyes” 

Psalm 21 
 

No Evening Worship 

4 5 6 
Men’s Bible  
Fellowship 

8 am 

7 8 9 

10 
9:30 am Pastor Simon 
“An Ordinary King” 

1 Samuel 16 
 

5 pm Pastor Simon 
“My Only Comfort” 
1 Corinthians 1:3-7 

11 12 
Kalamazoo Classis 

Meeting at  
Third CRC 

 
Admin Board 

Meeting 
7 pm 

13 14 
G.R.O.W. 

Bible Study 
9:30—11 am 

15 16 
Fall Carnival 
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What’s up in Worship 

We are pleased and grateful to have had Rev. 
Wayne Brouwer as our  guest preacher this summer 
for our Sunday morning worship. Join us today immedi-
ately after morning worship for cake in the Fellowship 
Hall as we say goodbye to Pastor Wayne.      
 
Tonight we welcome Rev. Chet Carlson who is an 
ordained minister in the RCA. Chet and his wife, 
Heather, live in Kalamazoo, Michigan with their two 
children, Hallie (10) and Seth (7). Chet has served in 
ministry for 12 years and recently served as the Direc-
tor of Evangelism and Young Adult Ministry at South-
ern Heights Church. He is passionate about inspiring 
people and churches to see God’s vision, hear God’s 
voice and live in the victory that God has for believers.” 
 

Celebrations 
Birthdays 
Ruth Fletcher ~ August 25 
 
Anniversaries 
Dean & Esther Manni ~ August 20 ~ 63 years! 
 
We are pleased to announce that the wedding of 
Zach Razenberg & Megan Stanley will take place this 
Friday, August 25. We pray God’s blessing on Zach & 
Megan as they start their life together as man & wife. 



 
 
 
 

Book Club  
meets again on 

Wednesday, August 
23 at 2 pm to  

discuss the book 
“Waves of Mercy” by 

Lynn Austin.  
See you there! 
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Ministry continued… 
 

Fall Carnival:  
The annual Fall Carnival is  

coming on Saturday, September 
16! The committee is busy work-

ing on the plans for another 
great day. In order for this day to 
be a success, WE NEED YOU! 

There are many opportunities for 
you to help. We need many 

workers as well as food dona-
tions. The sign-up sheets will be 
just inside the door in the Fellow-
ship Hall. As always, thank you 
for your help in this important 

ministry to our neighbors! 
 
Back-to-School Donations:  We are still collect-
ing donations of items that will be used to re-
source the students and staff at Prairie Ridge El-
ementary School.  Drop off donations in office 
and they will be delivered to the school at the be-
ginning of the new school year.  Here is what is 
needed: 
 
 For the classrooms/staff ~ 
-        Tissues 
-        Hand Sanitizer 
-        Lysol/Clorox sanitizing wipes 
-        Dry Erase Markers 
-        Construction Paper 
-        School supplies 
-        K-Cup coffee pods 
 
For the students ~ 
-        Backpacks 
-        School supplies  
 (#2 pencils, colored pencils, crayons,  
 paper, ruler, glue sticks, markers, erasers, 
 rulers, etc) 
-        New underwear – all sizes, both genders 
-        Shoes – all sizes, both genders 
-        Sweat pants – all sizes 
  

 
The Coffee Server Volunteer schedule for Au-
gust 20—December 31 2017 can be found in 
your mailboxes this morning if you are part of this 
ministry. Thank you!   

Missions & Missionaires... 
 

Loaves & Fishes wish list: 
August: Whole Grain Pasta 
Please place your donations in the grocery cart in the  
fellowship hall 
 

Emails or Letters to Missionaries… 
Jim & Marian Razenberg  ~ Jerry An 

Chad & Jennie Scheel  ~ David Heath 
Emma Schering ~ Joseph Mutebi 
 

If you do not have a copy of our missionaries’ email addresses, both their 
most current newsletter and email addresses are on the Missionary table 
next to the mailboxes  
 
 

Offering Schedule 

August 20 General Fund: Faith Promise 
  Loose Change: K-zoo Chr Schools 
August 27 General Fund: Building Fund 
  Loose Change: Fall Carnival 
Sept 3  General Fund: Christian Education 
  Loose Change: Calvin College 
Sept 10 General Fund: Ministry Shares 
  Loose Change: Park Village Pines 
 

Offerings (deposited for August 6) 

Building Fund ~ $510.00 
Christian Education Assistance ~ $135.00 
Faith Promise ~ $60.00 
General Fund ~ $4,441.00 
Kalamazoo Loaves & Fishes ~ $148.00 
Ministry Shares ~ $10.00 
 
(deposited for August 13) 
Benevolence Fund ~ $333.00 
Faith Promise ~ $10.00 
General Fund ~ $2,764.00 
Ministry Shares ~ $626.00 
 

Requested Announcements 
 

Sunday, August 20, Worship On the Water-
front 2017 welcomes Citizen Way to the 
Grand Haven Waterfront Stadium from 7-8:30 
pm. Citizen Way’s songs sport pop-rock influ-
ences, infectious lyrics and create ambitious 
new sound from the trio composed of Ben and 
Josh Calhoun and David Blascoe. Some of their 
top hits are “Bulletproof”, and “I Will.” There is 
no cost, nor any tickets needed to attend 
W.O.W. A free will offering will be taken. Check 
out our website at 
www.worshiponthewaterfront.org. Questions? 
Call 616-842-6600. 

Second Impressions needs you! Backroom 
openings are: 

 Sporting goods: sorting, cleaning & pricing—
afternoon or evening (we will train) 

 Crafts: sorting, cleaning & pricing—
afternoon or evening (we will train) 

 Workbench: sorting, cleaning & pricing—
afternoon or evening (we will train) 

 Call Patty at 345-7757 for more information.  

 

Mobile Food  
Initiative  
Saturday,  

August 26 at  
Prairie Ridge  
Elementary. 

 
 

8 am set up 
9 am food drop 
See you there! 


